
 

 

 

 

 

 
                         

 

 
 

General Membership Meeting 
Thursday, April 22, 2021 

 

Fager’s Island, 60th Street and the Bay, Ocean City 

Doors open at 10:30 

Meeting at 11:00 

 

 

 

 

PROGRAM: Kris Heiser, Worcester County State’s Attorney will be our guest speaker. 
Please clip on this link www.gopwomenofworcester.org to make your reservation and 

lunch choice for the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: WHAT IS HAPPENING TO OUR COUNTRY????? 

Every day brings a new initiative, spending bill or executive order that puts America 

last and/or adversely affects some sector of our citizenry. As I see it, these are not Right or Left 

issues.  In speaking to my liberal and Democrat acquaintances, we have more in common that 

this Administration will acknowledge. 

 

NO ONE with a heart wants to see abandoned children in inhumane housing on our 

border. NO ONE wants to see anyone physically harmed or any of the other atrocities occurring 

now. 

 

Who can say that Dr. Seuss, Mr. Potato Head, Aunt Jemima, Uncle Ben’s Rice, Mike Lindell (My Pillow), 

Goya Foods, and sadly, Presidents Washington, Lincoln, Jefferson should be canceled? Is our society that 

intolerant and ignorant of history? 

 

Over 70% of Americans favor voter ID yet HR1 denies the will of the people with government controlled 

liberal and unregulated voting procedures that unconstitutionally removes election authority from the States and 

provides more opportunity for fraud such as duplicate votes. And worse, we are led to believe that Georgia’s 

strengthening of their voting laws is “Jim Crow 2.0” and “Jim Crow on steroids” ignoring the real meaning of 

those words and the era which no American would ever want to see repeated. 
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Our children and grandchildren will face enormous financial burdens for monies unnecessarily distributed 

to the unqualified, undocumented and incarcerated. I know of international students who recently received a relief 

check after working for a summer and then returning home.  Unemployment benefits that have been extended 

through September are resulting in employee shortages for businesses that are trying to recover from pandemic 

related closures.  Even more unsettling are projects tied to relief and infrastructure bills that support unrelated 

projects and foreign countries. Excessive spending will bring higher taxes. More regulation will bring higher costs 

to consumers. 

 

I’m dismayed every day. I shake my head; what is this Administration thinking? Where is the logic? 

Where is the accountability? 

 

In his inaugural address President Biden stated, “… Today, on this January day, my whole soul is in this: 

bringing America together. Uniting our people. And uniting our nation.” Mr. President, we are waiting.  

 

         Beth Rodier 

         President 

 

 
FUNDRAISING:  Mark your calendars for our RWWC Fashion Show for Thursday Sept. 16, 

2021 at the Ocean Pines Yacht Club. Fashions are by Bruder Hill. We presently have 40 gift 

cards, gift baskets or wine. We need 200 items total, so please visit your favorite store, 

restaurant or service establishment and purchase a gift card of at least $10 or more for our big 

fundraiser. 

 

Susan Ostrowski 

2nd Vice President 

 
 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  

 

   The Bank Balance as of March 25, 2021: $9,831.01 

   We had deposits of:    $1,125.24 

    Dues, Lunch Reservations  

    50/50 

    Book Sales 

   We dispersed checks in the amount of: $2,000.00 

    Veterans Memorial    

    Bayside Skillet 

    ½ of Storage Shed 

    MFRW Dues and Bay Club 

   Balance as of April 5, 2021    $8,956.25 

 

          Jean Delcher 

          Treasurer    



 

 

           
CARING FOR AMERICA: Our troops need snacks. If it’s possible we would 

like to collect some at our April General Meeting. Please bring fresh, 

individually wrapped small packages of cheese and crackers, cookies, food bars 

or any such snack that you think the soldiers would like. As always, Kathleen 

Tallman will deliver them to the USO. Our generosity is greatly appreciated. 

 

Don’t forget to visit the Vietnam Veterans Travelling Wall which will be in 

Ocean Pines from April 22—25 and let your friends and neighbors know about 

it. Thank you. 

 

         Vera Beck 

          Chair       
 

 

 

 
MEMBERSHIP: Hello Everyone. As membership chair I have good news and not so good news to relate. The 

good news is that we have 83 renewals and 18 new members as of this date. Unfortunately, 24 members and 7 

associate members have not renewed and are not considered members in good standing and will no longer receive 

our emails and updates. I know that this has been a very different year for the club but we ae working diligently 

to continue the mission of the RWWC. Hopefully, those who have been remiss in sending in the dues will 

reconsider and join us for the activities that are planned for the coming year and will still send their dues to P.O. 

Box 1292, Berlin, MD 21811 or go to the website to pay through PayPal.  We miss you! 

 

         Mary Adair 

         Membership Chair 

         
 

 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEER HOURS: Hello RWWC Members and Associates.  Remember to report your volunteer hours on 

our website www.gopwomenofworcester.org. It’s easy and can be done very quickly. When you click send/submit 

your report goes to our President, Beth Rodier, who keeps a composite list of the hours for me as your Awards 

Chairman.  Thank you. 

 
         Raye Simpson    

         Awards Chair 
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Call to Order   Beth Rodier, President 10:10 am 

Opening Prayer  Jan Kolesky, Chaplain 

Pledge of Allegiance  Amy Mike, Sgt. At Arms 

Welcome   Beth Rodier, President—Introduced guests and new members. 

Brunch   10:30 am 

 

Meeting   11:30 am 

Officers’ Reports 

Approval of Agenda  Recording Secretary, Amy Mike—February minutes and agenda approved. 

Treasurer   Jean Delcher—Balance 2/25/21--$9,381.01  

Membership   Mary Adair—There are 94 full members and 12 associated. Mary noted that 

    there are 8,000 female registered Republicans in Worcester County. 

Corresponding Secretary Theresa Denshuick—Welcome letters sent to three new members. Members 

    should notify Theresa of an illness or death in the family of fellow members. 

First Vice President  Sandy Zitzer—April meeting to be held on 4/22/21 at Fager’s Island. Kris 

    Heiser will be the speaker. Members need to register, and hopefully pay, online 

    for this event. 

 

Second Vice President Susan Ostrowski reported that the Fashion Show will be held on September  

    16,2021 at the Ocean Pines Yacht Club. Susan requested that members support  

    this first fundraiser in over a year by donating bottles of wine or baskets of 

    goodies to be used as prizes at the event. We are also requesting that members 

    PURCHASE gift cards valued at a minimum of $10 from their favorite eateries 

    or shopping destinations for the Secret Surprise Boxes sold at the event. We 

    are not requesting donations for local businesses who continue to struggle. 

 

    A fundraising activity involving the opportunity to purchase the book Riglee 

    Rolls an Easter Egg (re White House Easter Egg Roll) at the cost of $12 for a 

    book that was shared with members. 

 

Committee Updates  Deferred for future meeting and/or newsletter. 

    Parliamentarian, Nominating Committee—Ann Lutz 

    MFRW Awards—Raye Simpson 

 

President   Beth Rodier announced that several Board positions have been filled at this 

    time. Amy Mike will be serving as Recording Secretary and Libby Han as  

    Publicity Chair.  There is still the need for a Campaign Activities Chair. 
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    She noted that the Democratic Central Committee for Worcester Count has 

    doubled in size and they are actively recruiting residents to register as  

    Democrats. 

 

    Beth encouraged members to participate in the MFRW Spring Meeting to  

    be held in Harford Count on April 24, 2021 

 

Presentation   Melody Clarke, Senior Regional Coordinator Heritage Action for 

    America—a 14 state area 

 

    Distributed materials regarding: Reconciliation and the Byrd Rule (to end  

    the filibuster), Election Fraud & Integrity and www.saveourelections.com. 

 

    Explained the difference between the Heritage Foundation (the fundraising 

    branch that also writes the policies) and Heritage Action (wo spread the 

    word about policy and organize rallies). Both support Conservative Policy. 

 

    Encouraged members to join the Sentinel Program (cards provided) that alerts 

    members regarding upcoming legislation. 

 

    RWWC members need to volunteer to serve at the polls on Elections Days as 

    an Observer/Poll Watcher to help maintain election integrity at the local 

    level. 

 

Calendar   April 6 RWWC Board of Directors Meeting 

    April 22 RWWC General Meeting and Luncheon 

    April 22-25 Viet Nam Moving Wall—Op Veterans’ Memorial 

 

Adjourn   12:00 pm 

 

          Amy Mike 

          Recording Secretary 
 

 
 

 

 

 

SUNSHINE: Please call Corresponding Secretary, Terry Denshuick at 410-208-4825 

whenever you learn that one of our members is ill or has had a death in the family. 

Thanks for your help. 
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2020—2021 RWWC BOARD 
 

   ELECTED OFFICERS:    

 President    Beth Rodier 

 First Vice President   Sandy Zitzer 

 Second Vice President  Susan Ostrowski 

 Treasurer    Jean Delcher 

 Assistant Treasurer   Mary Adair 

 Recording Secretary   Amy Mike 

 Corresponding Secretary  Theresa Denshuick 

 

   APPOINTED OFFICERS: 

 Historian    Leith Clinton 

 Parliamentarian   Ann Lutz 

 Sgt. at Arms    Amy Mike           

                                                       

 COMMITTEE CHAIRS: 

 Americanism    Charlotte Cathell     

 Awards    Raye Simpson 

 Budget and Finance   Treasurer and Assistant Treasurer 

 Bylaws    Merilee Horvat 

 Campaign Activities   VACANT 

 Caring for America   Vera Beck 

 Chaplain    Jan Kolesky 

 Hospitality    Merilee Horvat 

 Legislative    Carol Frazier 

 Literacy    Liz Mumford 

 Luncheon/Dinner   Charlotte Cathell 

 Sandy Zitzer    

 Membership    Mary Adair 

 Newsletter    Gloria Moyer 

 Publicity    Libby Hahn 

 Social Media    Elena McComas 

 Webmaster    Beth Rodier    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


